
Prospective Applicants of RFP 19-03 and RFP 19-04: 
 
ADDENDUM 2 
 
Please allow this letter to be an addendum and serve as official correspondence in addressing questions 
raised in the pre-proposal meetings held Wednesday, July 24, 2019 and/or via email from various 
prospective applicants.  
 
Tipping Fees: 
The Contingency Disaster or Storm Debris Clearing, Removal, Disposal Services and Staging and 
Reduction Sites for Jackson County Request for Proposal 19-03 currently states in several places that 
“The DRC shall be responsible for all tipping and disposal fees.” The amended RFP 19-03 will have all 
tipping and disposal fees be a cost passed-though to the agency at actual cost without additional fees.  
The following paragraph is added to RFP 19-03:   
 

Payment for disposal costs such as tipping fees incurred by the Debris Removal Contractor (DRC) 
at a County approved Final Disposal Site that meets local, state and federal regulations for 
disposal will be reimbursed by the County as a pass-through cost.  Prior to reimbursement by 
the County, the DRC must furnish an invoice in hard copy and/or electronic format with 
matching scale/weigh ticket numbers with load ticket or haul out ticket numbers and other 
applicable information.  The DRC will also be required to provide proof of Contractor payment to 
the County approved Final Disposal Site. 
 

Bond Requirements: 
Currently both RFP 19-03 Debris Management, Removal and Disposal Service and RFP 19-04 Debris 
Recovery Monitoring Management Services state “The Bonds must be submitted within thirty (30) 
calendar days of Award of Contract and on forms included in the Contract Documents.”  Both RFPs are 
changed to read: “The Bonds must be must be submitted within forty-eight (48) hours of activation of 
the contract and prior to any work commencing.” 
 
The following sentences are also added to the Bond Section of both RFPs (RFP-03 & RFP-04):  A letter 
from a Surety Company must be remitted with the each proposal verifying that the Proposer is 
currently bondable.  Each year upon renewal an updated letter is required to be provided to the 
Auditor’s Office. 
 
County’s Pricing Schedule (Form 47-6): 
The County’s Pricing Schedule (From 47-6) of RFP 19-04 Debris Recovery Monitoring Management 
Services currently includes a column for estimated project hours.  Since this is a pre-event contract, the 
County concedes that approximate hours are impossible to determine at this time; therefore, the 
County hereby removes the Estimated Project Hours column from Form 47-6. 
 
 
Please respond to this email and print and return this ADDENDUM 2 with the RFP submittal. 
 
Respectfully,  
 

Michelle Darilek 
 
Michelle Darilek, CPA 
Jackson County Auditor 
361.782.2072 


